PTO BOARD MEMBERS

President: Courtney Molettiere Vice-President: Randi Sinclair Community Liaison: Holly Mattox Treasurer: Lisa Kearns-Cahow Secretary: Lee Ann Dubberly

Skyline PTO Minutes October 2, 2018

Welcome

Courtney called the meeting to order at 7:00pm Introductions were made all around

Secretary's Report: Kendra Oswalt made a motion to approve May 2018 minutes. Nancy Gruefe seconded the motion. Stephanie Waggoner made a motion to approve the September 2018 minutes. Isabelle Gronbach seconded.

Treasurer's Report:

We are currently at the lowest reserve we have been at since 2012. There have been many non-budgeted requests. Those requests that directly affect the students are ones we are looking at. Mrs. Yandell will be looking into the drinking fountain to see if the district will pay for any part of it.

Community Liaison Report:

Sam and Louie's was very well attended. They were not as well prepared for the turnout but will improve on that in the future. We made good returns on the night. The next night is October 24 at Chipotle.

Vice-President's Report:

Randi attended the G.O.A.L.S. meeting where other PTO's share their fundraising ideas and successes. Colors have been chosen for the new high school. They will be black, silver and bright blue and they will be the Wolves. They are working on the next elementary and middle school that are to come.

Principal's Report:

More thanks to Sam and Louie's for the Stomp Incentive!

Outdoor Ed was a success!

Weekly emails will be coming - they may not be on a standing day of the week due to needs of information that needs to be shared.

Kindness posters will be going up around the building for the students to see positive messages daily.

Mrs. Yandell made a motion to vote for the Kindness retreat to begin this year for 4th graders. Heidi Robinson seconded the motion. The retreat will be held every year for 4th grade. Mrs. Yandell is looking into the district paying half and PTO paying the other half.

Teacher Representatives: Second grade teachers had a fun celebration after lots of new reading testing. Things are going well in second grade.

Committee Reports:

STOMP Recap: Overall it was well received. People seemed to like the obstacle course. There was good feedback with ideas on how to improve it. Made \$5000. Kona Ice donated \$200. Thank you to all the volunteers!

Trunk or Treat is coming up. A sign-up genius will be going out. There is a back up plan in case of bad weather.

Hospitality/Kindness: Please let us know if you hear of any news that needs to be recognized or if anyone is in need of a pick me up due to life happening.

Carnival Auction Chair: Isabelle Gronbach has agreed to take this position!

New Business:

Mathnasium was discussed as an option for a fun family night. 5-7 pm with math games and pizza. Volunteers will be needed.

Old Business:

The motion to buy apparel for the teachers did not pass.

Announcements

A discussion was had on how we could share old Skyline shirts that no longer fit. Thinking of a way to do a swap.

Nancy Gruefe is running for School Board and spoke to the PTO.

Scatter Joy Acres Ranch is having a Shoe Collection. Please donate shoes. There will be a bin in the front of the school. It is a competition against other Elkhorn schools and the winners get a traveling petting zoo!

Karen Little made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Katie Foster seconded the motion.